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Alvin White, Licensing Supervisor 
Call to Order
Chair Joseph Tunney called the meeting to order at 10:07 a.m.
Approval of the April 2, 2015 Minutes
The Minutes of the April 2, 2015, Commission meeting were approved.  
Guaranty Fund Activity Report

The MHIC Guaranty Fund Activity Report dated May 19, 2015 is as follows:

Balance as of July 1, 2014


$  551,241.40
Receipts




$  1,368,219.25
Interest




      

-0-
Disbursements


Claims




($1,095,329.58)

Refunds



       


Balance as of April 30, 2015


$ 824,131.07
Review of Exam Results
	Below is the examination statistics summary for the month of April and May 2015.
April 2015


	Home Improvement
	Candidates Tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Contractor
	125
	88
	37
	70%

	Contractor Spanish
	55
	31
	24
	56%

	Subcontractor
	13
	10
	3
	77%

	Subcontractor Spanish
	7
	1
	6
	14%

	Salesperson
	100
	67
	33
	67%

	Salesperson Spanish
	0
	0
	0
	

	TOTAL
	300
	197
	103
	66%

	May 2015
                                                           

	Contractor
	132
	85
	47
	64%

	Contractor Spanish
	36
	13
	23
	36%

	Subcontractor
	6
	1
	5
	17%

	Subcontractor Spanish
	3
	0
	3
	0%

	Salesperson
	106
	77
	29
	73%

	Salesperson Spanish
	0
	0
	0
	

	TOTAL
	283
	176
	107
	62%


The Commission decided to explore the elimination of the Sub-Contractor category of license.  This would require a change in statute and the involvement of stakeholders in an open dialogue. DLLR has a process in place to review all new legislative concepts and regulation efforts by the Boards and Commissions, prior to formally voting for a change. Mr. Finneran and Mr. Jacobson will be instrumental in this process.  The Commissioners will discuss this further at the next Commission Meeting.  



Inquiry from Dorchester County-Rhonda J. Mills
Rhonda J. Mills, Permit Technician with Dorchester County Permits, Inspections & Licensing, inquired if a license was required to assemble a shed or a storage unit on the homeowner’s property.  The Commissioners decided that a license would not be required.  The Commission determined that the on-site assembly of the storage structure in question is very minimal.  The storage structure is constructed entirely off-site prior to delivery, with the exception of just a few bolts which are installed on-site.  The Commission noted that a contractor who constructs a permanent foundation for a storage building would be required to hold a MHIC license.
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 10:25 a.m.
______________________________
   ____________________________
____
Joseph Tunney, Chair



   David R. Finneran, Executive Director 
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